

August 1, 2017

Richard A. Hyde, P.E. Executive Director, MC 109 Texas Commission on Environmental Quality P.O. Box 13087 Austin, TX 78711-3087

Dear Mr. Hyde,

Under action of the Williamson County Commissioners Court, August 1, 2017, the Court has voted to withdraw from participation in the Low Income Vehicle Repair Assistance, Retrofit, and Accelerated Vehicle Retirement Program (LIRAP and the associated Local Initiative Program or LIP) and request that the collection of LIRAP fees in Williamson County be discontinued at the earliest possible date. We understand that the administrative lead time for collections to cease is a minimum of 120 days from the date of this notice.

In addition, the Williamson County Commissioners Court requests a release from the LIRAP grant contract (Contract Number 582-12-20269) to be effective the last day of the legislative biennium in which the LIRAP fee termination date occurs. This will allow Williamson County residents access to previously allocated LIRAP funds until August 31, 2019.

Please contact my office at (512) 943-1550 or the County Administrator's office (Gary Boyd, Director, Environmental Programs at (512) 943-1921) if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Dan A. Gattis Williamson County Judge